Freedom of Information Act 2000 – cost of academy conversions  
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information. 

You asked:

1.       How much on average does it cost the local authority when a school converts to an academy, including in legal fees? 

Answer: Neither the Council’s Legal Services or Finance office keep records that enable the calculation of precise costs of internal support, either per Academy conversion or for all such Academies in total.  No external costs have been incurred.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
2.       How much money the local authority has spent on academy conversions since 2010 including legal fees? 

See above

3.       How much school deficit has remained with the local authority since 2010 after schools have converted to academy status?

Zero

4.       How much will it cost the local authority to convert schools not currently academies to academy status? 

Not possible to quantify.  The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

